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To:  Providers Performing Substance Use Disorder (SUD) Recovery Support Services 

Date:  March 3, 2022 

Subject:  Code Change for Individualized SUD Recovery Support and Group SUD Recovery Support 

 

EFFECTIVE May 1, 2022 

 

Effective May 1, 2022, the following codes will be required for claims submitted for SUD Recovery 

Support Services of all Medicaid enrolled providers.    These new codes replace the current code of 

T1012 that is unable to reimburse for multiple units and should not be used after May 1, 2022. Any 

claims submitted with T1012 code will be denied reimbursement. Providers will be allowed to 

rebill the services using the new code if denied previously. 

 

Medical Claims billed on Form 1500 –Please use Form 1500 for all fee-for-service claims. These 

procedure codes should only be billed by Medicaid enrolled Outpatient, Comprehensive or Peer 

Recovery Programs. Please note that when a peer delivers services within a Medicaid enrolled 

Peer Recovery Program, the H0038 and H0038 HQ codes should be used without the UD 

modifier.  

 

H0038 UD:  Individualized Recovery Support 15 minute increments 

 

        H0038 UD HQ:  Group Recovery Support 15 minute increments 

 

     

 

DHHS-Program Integrity unit shall monitor the claims submissions for accuracy and conduct random samples 

to validate the correct use of coding with modifiers. Any non-compliant claims shall be subject to recovery. 

 

This information can also be found under “Messages and Notices” in MMIS:  https://www.nhmmis.nh.gov 

 

If you have questions after reading this notice, please contact the Medicaid contract payer or the Department of 

Health and Human Services, Division of Behavioral Health billing mailbox at 

DBHMedicaidBillingQuestions@dhhs.nh.gov. 
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